Ligonier Park Board Meeting – Monday, May 20 2013 5:15pm – Ligonier Sports & Recreation Center

Board Members Present: Brian Hite, Jake Gloor, Ray Collet, Jeana Leamon, Gary Byers, Daric Weimer

Administration Present: Alan Duncan

Citizens: None

The meeting was called to order by board president Jeana Leamon

The board approved the minutes for April. Motion by Collet, second by Gloor. All ayes.

Claims register for the month of April totaling \$30,580.08 was approved.

Motion by Byers, second by Weimer. All ayes.

Citizens: None

Unfinished business:

Splash pad update: Water hook up and landscaping still needs to be done. Cost of materials from the water department totaling \$2,397.59 will be taken out of the 300 or 400 accounts. The park director job description was approved with changes.

New Business:

The park employees have been busy mowing, weed eating, spraying etc..

Alan is in the process of ordering a new entrance sign.

Students from the Crossing may be utilized to help clear the volleyball court of rocks.

A suggestion was made to place Farmers Market signs on our sign boards around town.

A grand opening for the splash pad is planned for Saturday, June 1 from 12noon to 2pm.

Other Business:

The board requested a breakdown of the budget for June and also a non-reverting expense sheet. Verification letter from the Marshmallow Festival committee concerning use of Woodlawn Park.

Programs:

T-ball and city league baseball games will begin on June 10th.

Aerobics has 21 participants.

Senior Fitness has 14 participants.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:45pm. Motion by Hite, second by Weimer. All ayes.

President of Park Board	Secretary of Park/Board
Jeana Leamon	Daric Weimer

. 1 .